
 

Tenafly Police Department 

Records Bureau 

100 Riveredge Road 

Tenafly, NJ 07670 

 (201) 568-5100 ext. 5619 

Email: cguarin@tenaflypd.org 

 

       12/15/2023 

Matthew Petti 

MudRock News 

DEPT MR 154268 

263 Hungtington Ave. 

Boston, MA 02115 

Re: Request #2023-789 

 

Dear Mr. Petti, 

 

The Tenafly Police Department received your Open Public Records Act (OPRA) request on 11/17/23 As such; the seven 

(7) business day deadline to respond to your request was 11/30/23.  After seeking an extension of 2 weeks due to quantity, 

size of files and review of files; this response to your request is being provided to you on the 18th business day after the 

custodian’s receipt of said request.   

 

The following records are being provided and are responsive to your request: 

 

182 Electronic Emails via pdf files including “Any and all emails containing the non-case-sensitive key-strings “Israel,” 

“Palestine,” “Palestinian,” “Hamas,” and/or “Jerusalem” sent or from one or more Police Department 

officials/employees/staff between October 7, 2023 and the date this request is processed.” 

 

2 Electronic Emails that have been redacted of private phone numbers to protect sender’s privacy as per statute N.J.S.A. 

47:1A-1 section 1 

 

244 Electronic Emails were exempt from disclosure due to: 

 

1. Ongoing Criminal Investigations as per statute N.J.S.A. 47:1A-1.1 section 5 – 21 emails 

2. Security Risk as per statute N.J.S.A. 47:1A-1.1 section 12 – 223 emails.  *Please note that these emails contained 

security guidance and strategies, as well as arranging schedules for security officers for religious institutions, 

houses of worship, and community centers within our jurisdiction.   

 

These records are being transmitted to you via email, as per your request.  Pursuant to N.J.S.A. 47:1A-5.b., the cost 

associated with this request is $0.00. If your request for access to a government record has been denied or unfilled within 

the seven (7) business days required by law, you have a right to challenge the decision by the Tenafly Police Department 

to deny access. At your option, you may either institute a proceeding in the Superior Court of New Jersey or file a 

complaint with the Government Records Council (GRC) by completing the Denial of Access Complaint Form.  You may 

contact the GRC by toll-free telephone at 866-850-0511, by mail at P.O. Box 819, Trenton, NJ, 08625, by e-mail at 

grc@dca.state.nj.us, or at their web site at www.state.nj.us/grc. The GRC can also answer other questions about the law.  

All questions regarding complaints filed in Superior Court should be directed to the Court Clerk in your County. 

 

 

Sincerely,  

        Carmen Guarin 

        Carmen Guarin 

Tenafly Police Department 

Records Clerk      


